Troop Committee Meeting Minutes
Troop 312
May 3, 2021
Members in attendance: Mr. Heron, Troop Committee Chair; Mr. White, Scoutmaster; Sr. Thomas, Advancements; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Ms. Lyon, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. McGregor, Webmaster; Mr. Powell, New Scout Coordinator; Mr. Norris, Eagle and OA Advisor; Mr. Shelton; Mr. Clamp; Mr. Law; Mr. Martin; 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00.
Mr. Heron, April Minutes
· Ms. Fuge should be added to attendance for March.
· “April” should read “March” for minutes approval.
· Mr. Shelton made a motion, seconded by Mr. White, to approve April’s minutes. Motion passed.
Mr. Heron
· Physicals are scheduled for May 11.
· Mr. Heron is working with the YMCA to have swim tests on May 15-16.
· Mr. Heron spoke with SPL Collin S. about rounding everyone up by 8:15 at meetings so the meetings can end on time at 8:30.
Ms. Lyon, Treasurer Report
· Mr. Heron sent a reminder, but we are not collecting much in dues.
· Rainey Mountain final payment is due tomorrow. Total is $360.  RJ wants to attend camp. He will be 18, will need to pay, and will need to help.
· National dues are $66. If the scout is entirely new (no scouting experience), there is an additional $25 fee. Books are $18, and are not technically needed because of Scoutbook software. However, Scoutbook does not have verbiage, so we want scouts to have actual books. It was suggested that we charge $75 for transferred scouts and $100 for new scouts. Mr. Norris is meeting with the council on Wednesday and will figure out the registration process. Discussion tabled until June.
Dr. Thomas, Advancements
· Needs awarding report.
· Need a member number to get on Scoutbook.
Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities
	Date
	Event
	Coordinator

	May 21 - 23 
	Edisto Beach State Park Campout
Cost for Serpentaium is $10/person
	Fultz (reserved)


	June 26-30
	50-mile Canoe Trip
	Fultz

	July 17-24
	Camp Rainey Mountain
	Fultz, Delorosa, Clamp attending

	August 13-15
	Shelton Farm/ILST
	Shelton

	September 10-12 (tentative)
	Sliding Rock (Asheville)
	

	November
	Webelos Woods
	


· Mr. Powell will handle transportation for June’s canoe trip. Trip will start at Lake Greenwood State Park. 4 miles to the dam and then portage the dam. 24 miles on the river with primitive camping. Camp at the upper end of the lake. One night camping on an island, and then get out at Dreher Island.
· Mr. Fultz registered everyone’s classes for Camp Rainey Mountain.
Mr. Powell, New Scout Coordinator
· Two new scouts have paid and are ready to go.
· Noah F. and Dale L. have been doing especially well as troop guides.
· Website parent guide should be updated.
Mr. Martin, Fundraising
· Camp Cards are out. Nothing new, and sales are slow.
Mr. Norris, Eagle and OA Advisor
· Collin S. and Christopher B. have earned their Eagles.
· Christian N. and Austin H. are working on developing new projects. Austin may present in June.
Roundtable
Mr. Shelton informed the committee about a ranger camp from June 26-27. Boys work with army rangers, and it is a high adventure experience. Cost is $350, and is not meant to replace summer camp.
Mr. Clamp celebrated Matt Heron’s acceptance into Johns Hopkins medical school, Carly McGregor’s fellowship at Cardiff University (Wales), and Mr. Fultz’s pursuit of his MBA at Penn State.
Ms. Lyon mentioned that Dale L. and Reese P. may want to have their Eagle ceremonies together.
Mr. Law informed us that Father Mark is retiring; a replacement is being sought.
Mr. Norris asked for an adult volunteer to work with the quartermasters on Saturday from 9-12. The objective is to figure out what we have and what we need. Mr. Martin volunteered to help.
Mr. Fultz celebrated Noah F.'s and Patrick M.’s technology student association awards. Noah will go to nationals in June.
Mr. White is instituting bag checks before every campout. No proper gear, not camping.
Ms. Lyon needs an assistant to help with receipts. It might be the librarian or scribe, or an Eagle candidate that needs Personal Management. 
Ms. Lyon needs a final list three weeks before campouts.The membership list needs to be reviewed and updated.
Mr. Bebber reminded us that campouts and other activities need reports.
Ms. McGregor had a change to April minutes.
Mr. Heron mentioned that July, August and September are missing from the website. Mr. McGregor said he needs information.
Mr. Martin thanked Mr. Norris for a great campout.
Ms. Lyon will sign-off on scouts’ books before conferences.
Meeting adjourned at 8:30
Next meeting, June 7, 2021, at 7:00.
Submitted by Angela McGregor
